

TIẾNG ANH 10 FRIENDS GLOBAL

UNIT 5 - PRACTICE TEST 1

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following sentences.

1. A. ambition B. reception C. suggestion D. condition
2. A. solicitor B. co-pilot C. instructor D. assistant

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following sentences.

3. A. repetitive B. creative C. ambitious D. flexible
4. A. journalist B. police C. programmer D. dentist

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

5. Hung thinks it is interesting _____ with people who have a lot in common with him.
A. working B. to work C. to be worked D. to be working
6. If newspapers disappear entirely, we _____ newsagents.
A. can't need B. don't need C. won't need D. wouldn't need
7. Sarah wants a job that involves _____ a lot.
A. travel B. to travel C. travelling D. travelled
8. Builders work outdoors and they're _____ their feet most of the time.
A. on B. in C. at D. of
9. Ben lives in San Francisco and works for Apple, _____?
A. does he B. doesn't he C. isn't he D. doesn't it
10. Alan, who left _____ university last month, was invited to a job interview.
A. a B. an C. _____ (no article) D. the
11. You will generally be offered a good job if you have a university _____.
A. certificate B. degree C. document D. qualifications
12. When he finished university, Sean _____ doing one job for each week of the year.
A. came up with B. put up with C. looked for D. brought in
13. A(n) _____ gives you medical attention when you have an accident before you go to hospital.
A. doctor B. surgeon C. nurse D. paramedic

14. Her teacher advised her _____ something she was passionate about, but she didn't know what that was.
A. study B. to study C. studying D. to studying
15. Sean Aiken asked employers all over the world to give him a(n) _____ for just one week so he could find out what he enjoyed.
A. work B. occupation C. job D. vacancy
16. I don't think you _____ a very good job without a university degree.
A. are getting B. are going to get C. will get D. will be getting
17. He decided to _____ all of his wages to charity.
A. distribute B. donate C. share D. save
18. In a job interview for an advertising executive, a candidate might have to suggest ideas for how to advertise a new _____.
A. production B. productivity C. product D. producer
19. Film _____ are employed to watch new films and note the type of film, age and type of person who might like it.
A. viewers B. critics C. taggers D. makers

Mark the letter A, B, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.

20. In a holiday job interview

Interviewer: _____?

Candidate: I would like to get some relevant experience and save money over the summer.

- A. Could you please tell me why you are interested in this job?
B. Are you interested in this job?
C. How do you find out about this job?
D. Why do you think you would be suitable for this job?

21. In a dialogue between friends

Mai: Oh no. Look at that rain! I'm going to get wet.

Tuan: _____

- A. No problem. B. I'm going to leave soon anyway.
C. It's OK. D. I'll lend you my raincoat.

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

22. You can find the majority of the jobs on the Internet.
 A. minority B. bulk C. number D. abundance
23. Lucy is a talented chef and has a lot of experience.
 A. helpless B. talentless C. careless D. useless

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

24. There are several benefits of going to college that you should think about.
 A. services B. obstacles C. advantages D. points
25. Graduates have the option to fast-track their career with multiple graduate study schemes.
 A. accelerate B. pursue C. launch D. hinder

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is CLOSEST in meaning to each of the following questions.

26. It is compulsory for all students to wear uniforms to go to school.
 A. All students need to wear uniforms at school.
 B. All students must wear uniforms to go to school.
 C. All students may have to wear uniforms to go to school.
 D. All students should wear uniforms at school.
27. Susan last travelled by plane 2 years ago.
 A. Susan travelled by plane for 2 years.
 B. Susan didn't travel by plane for 2 years.
 C. Susan hasn't travelled by plane for 2 years.
 D. Susan has travelled by plane for 2 years.
28. "I'll be right here waiting for you, Mia," said Toby.
 A. Toby told Mia to be waiting for him right here.
 B. Toby said that he would be right here waiting for Mia.
 C. Toby said that he would wait for Mia right here.
 D. Toby told Mia that he would be right there waiting for her.

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

29. A hundred years ago, every lift (A) had an operator which (B) stopped the lift at (C) the different floors, and (D) opened and closed the doors.
30. He took (A) a few (B) short breaks among (C) the jobs (D).
31. I'd (A) like to be (B) a dentist because it's a well-paid (C) and challenged (D) job.

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best combines each pair of sentences in the following questions.

32. Cathy wants to become a journalist. However, her father wants her to work in the family shop.
- A. Although Cathy wants to become a journalist, her father wants her to work in the family shop.
- B. In spite of this, Cathy's father wants her to work in the family shop.
- C. The job Cathy's father wants her to do is in the family shop.
- D. No matter how much Cathy's father wants to work in the family shop, she wants to become a journalist.
33. He plans to create a website. It can help charities to raise money.
- A. He plans to create a website and helps charities to raise money.
- B. He plans to create a website that can help charities to raise money.
- C. He plans to create a website for raising money.
- D. He plans to create a website where he can raise money for charities.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 34 to 38.

Jamsetji Nusserwanji Tata was (34) _____ Indian industrialist and entrepreneur. He was one of the most (35) _____ people in the world of industry, and is often called the 'Father of Indian Industry'. It all started in 1858, when Jamsetji (36) _____ his father's export trading business. He worked there (37) _____ he was 29, when he started his own company, a cotton mill. He went on to establish several (38) _____ cotton mills.

His companies became famous for being efficient and producing the best quality cotton.

- | | | | |
|--------------------|-----------------|---------------|-----------------------|
| 34. A. a | B. an | C. the | D. _____ (no article) |
| 35. A. influential | B. influenced | C. beneficial | D. effective |
| 36. A. combined | B. participated | C. joined | D. linked |
| 37. A. when | B. as | C. until | D. before |
| 38. A. another | B. the other | C. others | D. other |

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions from 39 to 43.

It seems that being young doesn't get in the way of success in the photography world. Eighteen-year-old Jimmy has already won some competitions. Jimmy's love of photography began when he

was asked to take photos of a gala that he and his classmates took part in. His photos quickly became popular when they were posted on the school website. Then he was hired to do shoots for a teen fashion magazine. "Thankfully, many companies believe young people have something special to offer and are now taking an interest in what we are doing," said Jimmy. With the money he earned, Jimmy was able to support himself and travel to different places of interest around the world. While travelling to Vietnam, he took photos of street life in Hanoi and Ho Chi Minh City as well as of his other experiences in the country. Surprisingly, his type of photos caught the eye of many editors of not only fashion magazines but travel and culture magazines as well.

39. The writer is _____.
A. encouraging young people to take photos.
B. describing how a young person found success in photography.
C. showing how a young person can make a decision on his career.
D. persuading young people to do what they love.
40. Jimmy started taking photos _____.
A. because a teen fashion magazine hired him. B. because he was given a camera.
C. as part of his involvement in a social event. D. as he wanted to travel.
41. How does Jimmy feel about the companies' interest in young people?
A. He is realistic about how long it lasts.
B. He feels grateful that young people are being given a chance.
C. He hopes that it will increase.
D. He feels uncomfortable about what the companies want.
42. What did Jimmy find surprising?
A. his success as a photographer.
B. the interest of travel magazines in his photos.
C. the interest of not only fashion but also travel magazines in his photos.
D. how easy to take photos in Vietnam.
43. What might Jimmy say about his experience as a photographer?
A. "Having a good camera can make all the difference."
B. "It's difficult to find out what the magazines want."
C. "Don't hesitate to try something new."
D. "I travelled so I became a photographer."

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions from 44 to 50.

Twenty Vietnamese high school students are currently living in Australia. They are there for three weeks as part of a living-abroad project. The 16- and 17-year-old students are living with

Australian families and attending English classes. Most of the students have taken English language classes for 5 or 6 years and are finally getting an opportunity to use their English.

Not only are students learning a foreign language, but they're also learning about a new culture. In addition, the students have been particularly surprised at the Australian attitude towards wild animals. Van Anh has **vowed** to protect wildlife when she returns to Vietnam.

The group's **chaperone**, Mrs. Lan, has been pleased with the students' **acquisition** of the language. "Even the most timid are trying their best to speak English. They are learning a lot. I'm very impressed," said Mrs. Lan. "I think living with an Australian family makes a difference because the students are forced to speak English. They also have the opportunity to learn about Australian culture. We're all very grateful to the Australian families who are hosting us."

The Australian families are happy to host the students, as they are getting to learn about Vietnamese culture. Both groups will be celebrating a farewell party at the end of the stay. There will be a slide show of memories and the students will speak about their experiences. "Living in Australia is an experience I'll never forget," writes student Van Anh.

44. What would be the most suitable title for this passage?
 - A. Australian Families Love Vietnamese
 - B. Student Van Anh shares experience in Australia
 - C. School website posts student essays
 - D. Vietnamese high school students stay abroad in Australia
45. What is suggested about the culture in Australia?
 - A. It scares the students.
 - B. It requires fluency in English.
 - C. It can be learned from a book.
 - D. It's different from the culture in Vietnam.
46. According to the passage, what does Mrs. Lan probably think about the English language?
 - A. It's more beautiful than Vietnamese.
 - B. It is important for international communication.
 - C. It's best to learn English in an English-speaking country.
 - D. It is something each and every Vietnamese student should know.
47. The word "**vowed**" is closest in meaning to _____.
 - A. saved
 - B. received
 - C. changed
 - D. promised
48. The word "**chaperone**" is closest in meaning to _____.
 - A. sponsor
 - B. leader
 - C. coach
 - D. instructor
49. The word "**acquisition**" is closest in meaning to _____.
 - A. gaining
 - B. speaking
 - C. purchase
 - D. responsibility

50. What will the students do at the end of their stay?
- A. They will take an English exam. B. They will have a party together.
- C. They will have a great time visiting Australia. D. They will stay in a hostel or group house.

---THE END OF THE TEST---